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Re: Case 22-E-0064 - Proceeding on Motion of the Commission as to the Rates, Charges, Rules 

and Regulations of Consolidated Edison Company of New York, Inc. for Electric Service.  

Case 22-G-0065 - Proceeding on Motion of the Commission as to the Rates, Charges, 

Rules and Regulations of Consolidated Edison Company of New York, Inc. for Gas 

Service. 

 

Dear Edward Sherwin: 

 

 I received your letter dated April 30, 2024, on behalf of Consolidated Edison Company of New 

York, Inc. (Con Edison or the Company), requesting an extension of time to submit the quarterly report 

on its billing performance, as required by the Commission in its Order Adopting Terms of Joint Proposal 

and Establishing Electric and Gas Rate Plans with Additional Requirements, issued July 20, 2023, in the 

above-referenced proceedings.  The filing was due April 30, 2024. 

 

 You state that Section M5 of the Order requires Con Edison to submit quarterly reports on its 

billing performance, beginning 30 days after the end of the first calendar quarter after implementation of 

the Company’s new billing system.  You report that the Company transitioned to a new billing system in 

October 2023, during the fourth quarter of 2023, and, while stabilizing the new billing system, began 

developing the reports required to fulfill the new requirement.  You add that the Company is in the final 

stages of reviewing and validating the data for this new report, and therefore is requesting an extension, 

until May 14, 2024, to file its report. 

 

 Based upon the information provided, an extension until May 14, 2024, is granted to 

Consolidated Edison Company of New York, Inc. to file its quarterly report on its billing performance for 

the first quarter of 2024.  This extension is granted to promote the fair, orderly, and efficient conduct of 

these proceedings.   
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 This ruling will be posted on the Department’s website. 

 

       Sincerely, 

                  
       Michelle L. Phillips 

                Secretary 


